
TOWN OF WESTPORT 

Kennedy Administration Building 

Community Meeting Room 

5387 Mary Lake Road 

Waunakee, WI 53597 

 

MINUTES – November 2, 2016 at 5:45PM 

 

Present:  Dave O'Malley, Mark Trotter, Julie Trotter, Michelle Wing, Sheldon Schall,  

    Terry Enge 

Absent:  Mick Holm 

Public attendance:  Dean Grosskaupf, Barry Buckwalter 

 

October minutes approved:  M. Trotter, 2
nd

 Schall 

 

Barry spoke to the group as the new maintenance foreman for the Town of Westport.  Spoke 

about the up coming snowfall and plowing and treating the roads for ice.  He is in the process of 

writing a grant for replacing salt and sand with liquids for winter deicing the roads.  The 

committee spoke with him about the maintenance draft in the new CORP and his comments.  We 

also expressed to him of more rip rap on the oxbow portion of the 6 mile creek at the Carriage 

Ridge bridge.  Also there is rip rap rock on the DNR land for use. 

 

Enge mentioned a meeting he had with Tom Wilson and Dave Rowe from DNR on the 

possibility of removing undergrowth at the creek on the DNR land.  Rowe shared that the DNR 

land is quite different from a state park like Gov. Nelson where undergrowth is removed.  The 

DNR land is not considered a park and categorized as wilderness and do not wish for 

undergrowth to be removed.  Dave Rowe said go ahead with laying down boulder and gravel in 

the 70 feet of wet area that we looked at on the DNR land after the meeting.  Barry will 

hopefully have time after the freeze and before much snow to look at those projects. 

 

Barry also mentioned that new sign age went in at the Jackson Landing shelter off the Willow's 

parking area. 

 

Meeting adjourned 6:50 motion O'Malley, 2
nd

 Trotter 

 

Minutes provided by Terry Enge 


